Minutes of

NC-1119 Annual Meeting
October 9 and 10, 2003

Amarillo, TX

Participants:  


Matthew Van Baale – Arizona; Ellen Jordan – Texas; John Shirley – Kansas; Henry Tyrrell, CSREES advisor – Maryland; Phil Larson, Administrative Advisor – Minnesota; Kenneth Kalscheur – South Dakota; Lane Eby – Georgia; Peter Robinson – California; Tim Johnson – Indiana; Mike McGilliard – Virginia; Robert James – Virginia; Mike Tomaszewski – Texas; Marcia Enders – Minnesota; Julie Smith – Vermont (guest); Chuck Schwab – New Hampshire; Sharon Franklin – Kentucky; Al Kertz – (guest); Doug Jose – Nebraska; Normand St-Pierre - Ohio.

October 9

Call to Order and Introductions:

Chair Arnold Hippen called the meeting to order at 9:30 a.m.  Dave Beede could not attend due to surgery.  Albert DeVries just became a parent.  Roger Palmer is still ill.


John Sweeten welcomed the group on behalf of Texas A & M University, Texas Agricultural Experiment Station and Texas Cooperative Extension.


Mike Tomaszewski gave an overview of the program and meeting facilities.

Administrative Address, Phil Larson:

Dr. Larson complimented the committee for its leadership and approach to doing business.  He encouraged members to use NIHMS where minutes and reports for NC-119 and other projects are now posted.  New members should file an Appendix-E with their Experiment Station director.  USDA grants will be submitted electronically starting October 2004.

Washington News and Reviews, Henry Tyrell:


Dr. Tyrell explained the budget situation in Washington regarding the appropriation bill.  Expected funding is more or less projected flat, with possible slight reduction in NRI.


Last year, IFASS was abandoned and part of the dollars went to NRI and integrative program.  New components will be air quality (ammonia emission, odors), and animal waste.


Dr. Tyrell reviewed recent personnel changes at CSREES and confirmed his intent to retire by the end of the year.


A Powerpoint presentation on animal agriculture research was shared with participants.  Total funding for animal agriculture research has gone up from $865 million to $1.1 billion from 1998 through 2002.  Adjusted for inflation (1982) $530 million to $600 million.  Scientist-year numbers are essentially flat.  Copies of the presentation were made available.

Guest Presentations

Wayne Greene. Overview of feedlot industry on the High Plains.  Dr. Green made a presentation regarding the beef industry in the Southern High Plains and Current Research of Texas A & M University Research and Extension Center at Amarillo.

Al Kertz. Dr. Kertz, of Anthill LLC, has collaborated with Hugh Chester-Jones in preparing guidelines when reporting experiments done on calves or heifers.  These guidelines will be published in the Journal of Dairy Science shortly.

Ellen Jordan.  The changing dairy picture of the High Plains.  Milk production has increased from 84 million lbs in 1970 to 535 million lbs in 2002 (out of 23 herds), out of approximately 35,000 cows.  Reasons for this substantial increase were discussed, including favorable weather, variety of feeds available inexpensively, and water availability.  Through the years, there has been a substantial change in production from the Central Region to the western part of the state.

October 10
Summary of Project by Objectives.

Objective 1:


Robert James gave a brief summary of accomplishments for Objective 1.


Normand St-Pierre summarized the discussions for Objective 2 that centered around milking frequency in early lactation on whole lactation production and the effect of age at first calving on culling rate.

Business Meeting.


Normand St-Pierre motioned.  Robert James seconded approval of 2002 meeting minutes.

Old Business.

1.  Hugh Chester Jones has a spreadsheet to summarize an overview of dairy research and lab facilities.  Every station is encouraged to participate.
Website Committee.


The website is located at Virginia Tech.  Minutes will no longer be posted on the website but will be on NIHMS.  The URL for the project is: www.dasc.vt.edu/nc119 and NIHMS is: http://www.lgu.umd.edu.  Nicki Nelson at Wisconsin is the contact person regarding the NC Committee at (608)262-2349 or at nnelson@clas.wisc.edu.

Project Historian.  

Bob James will be preparing a photo documentary of the NZ visit.

Publications.  

1.  A new book on Raising Dairy Replacements is now available from MWPS – see www.mwpshq.org.

2.   The National Dairy database is always open to new contributions – contact Donna Amaral-Phillips for information.

Symposia.


Mike Hutjens has approached members of NC-1119 (Hugh, Jud, Sharon) to make presentations at a symposium at the Midwest meetings next March under the Extension group).


Discussions issued whether we should plan to sponsor a symposium at the joint meeting in the future.  Tim Johnson made a motion that NC-119 support and sponsor a symposia for 2006 or 2007 joint meetings on feed composition.  Motion was seconded by Robert James.  John Shirley moved to table this motion to a future meeting.  Seconded  by Normand St-Pierre.  Motion passed.


Chuck Schwab suggested that we should contact a session chair at the joint meeting to have a calf.  By consensus, the group charged Bob James to initiate this effort.

New Business.

· Doug Jose moved (seconded) to confirm Normand St-Pierre as Chair for the 2004 meeting.  Moved.

· Bob James moved to nominate John Shirley.  Seconded by Sharon Franklin.  Mike McGilliard moved to nominate Peter Robinson.  Seconded by Arnold Hippen.  N. St-Pierre moved to close.  Seconded by John Shirley.  John Shirley had 2 votes, Peter Robinson had 12 votes.  Peter Robinson was elected.

· Bob James moved and Doug Jose seconded to accept the invitation and hold the meeting in Orlando in 2004.

· Doug Jose moved and Bob James seconded that October 7, 8, or 9 be the proposed dates for the 2004 meeting with an all day tour on the 9th.  Motion passed.

· Normand St-Pierre moved.  Seconded by Sharon Franklin to adjourn the meeting.  Passed.

The NC-1119 Committee members wish to express their gratitude to Mike Tomaszewski and Ellen Jordan for hosting this year’s meeting.
